3/10/22, 12:45 PM Mail - AShaheen@wareham.ma.us
The Bay Pointe Club File #36-21 Traffic & Safety Issues meeting Mon
3/14/22 S

GERARD GALIZIO <gizwiz@comcast.net>

Thu 3/10/2022 11:00 AM

To:Kenneth Buckland <kbuckland@wareham.ma,us>; crsré3@verizon.net <crsro3@verizon.net>; Aaron Shaheen
<AShaheen@wareham.ma.us»>; GERARD GALIZIO <gizwiz@comcast.net>; Axs44@comcast.net <Axsdd@comcast.net>; Tony Secarino
<agsecinaro@comcast.net>; Karenparkinson@comcast.net <Karenparkinson@cormcast. net>;

Dear Sirs, We have resided at 41 Bay Pointe Dr.(phase 1) since June of 2019 and have read the letter
from John McGonnell concerning traffic and safety issues that was received by the Wareham Planning
Board office on 3/9/22. Mr. McGonnell has expressed issue that affect all of us living in this development
and | would like to address the planned closure of Cahoon Rd.

In the past few weeks | have spoken to both Onset Fire Chief Osswald and Wareham Police Chief
Correia regarding this closure. Both of them stated they do not support any closure to Cahoon Rd. Both
stated that their response time and concern for public safety would be delayed, even with a proposed
emergency access gate. Their concerns should take priority over any other reasons for requesting such
a closure and | believe the Planning Board should take their concerns very seriously.
| ask that this response be made part of the record in File#36-21.

Thank you,
Jerry and Diane Galizio

41 Bay Pointe Dr.
Wareham
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